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Pastorõs Pen 

I recently read a quote from blogger Jeff Goin. òWhen passion goes away, it is the practice that sustains us.ó 
Jeff is a writer who specializes in helping others to become writers. He is a big believer in writing every day even 
if you think you have nothing to write. Practice the craft of writing every day. Write even if your passion for writ-
ing seems to be low. Practice writing especially if it is low! Donõt stop writing. Keep practicing. These are good 
words for practicing our faith daily. 
I donõt know of anyone who has not found their passion wane sometimes. You cannot live and not experience 

the ebbs and flows of your passions in life. Sometimes it may be about work. Other times it may involve your mar-
riage or significant relationships. There are times when you will find yourselves struggling with your faith. Our pas-
sions are like the waves of the ocean as they rise and fall and rise and fall. 

The results of waning passion can be devastating. We may check out of our relationships. We may start just 
going through the motions at work. In our faith life we might be tempted to stop praying, stop reading scripture, 
stop worshipping, stop believing and even maybe give up caring at all. 
I donõt know of anyone who has never experienced a time when they have not questioned the validity of 

Godõs reality. I donõt know of anyone who has not experienced a time where their passion for God has not 
waned. I donõt know of anyone who at some point in their life experiences did not question their faith. Sometimes 
our passion for God is tested when we face a tragedy such as an illness, a death or disaster. Sometimes our faith 
dips when we get into a routine where life is neither good nor bad, it just is. There are times we wonder as the old 
song goes, òIs that all there is? Is that all there is my friend?ó Sometimes our passion for God wanes when we seem 
to work and work and do not appear to be making progress. We are tempted to just step back because it really 
doesnõt matter anyway. The question is òWhat will sustain us?" 

It reminded me of a conversation I had years ago in Minnesota with a Lutheran pastor at a rural church. We 
were talking about confirmation practices of our denominations. In the church he served, the requirement was still 
to memorize catechism. If you are unfamiliar with catechisms, they are summaries of faith often based on a set of 
questions. A question might be something like, òWhat does it mean to say, I believe in God the Father?ó Then an 
answer is provided for the student to memorize. Before being confirmed, the students are assembled before the 
congregation during worship. They are then asked the questions from the catechism and they respond accordingly 
with the memorized answer. Of course the question is always asked by the young people, òWhy do you have to 
memorize all this, I wonõt remember this stuff anyway?ó   

But my friend defended the practice of memorizing the catechism. He believed in the benefits because he had 

heard enough stories from his members who said that when they struggled in life and in faith out of nowhere it 

seemed the words of faith expressed in the catechism they had memorized as a young person would come to 

mind. They were words that were encouraging. They often felt that God used those old words they memorized  

  



 

 

 
years ago to let them know they were not alone. They confessed that what they learned years pre-
viously was true, important and real. òWhen passion goes away, it is the practice that sustains us.ó  

Prayer, scripture reading, worship, and service to others are the spiritual practices that will sus-
tain us through those times when our passion for God wanes. Like all practices or disciplines they 
must be practiced regularly because once you stop, it is so hard to get them started again. Think 
about the last time you started exercising. You go for a month, or two or three. You feel tired one 
day and decide not to go to the gym or for your walk. It was nice to take a day off so the next 
day you decide to take one more day. One more day turns into one more and before you know it 
has been a week, then a month. Those words, òI have to get back to working outó are spoken more 
often but with little conviction. Your passion to work out wanes. You reach a point where you say I 
tried, but it didnõt do any good.ó 

Our life of spiritual disciplines is the same way. We start reading the Bible with good intentions. 
Then we hit Leviticus and Numbers. The questions become, what good is this? Why am I reading this? 
We skip a day and promise to make it up tomorrow. Tomorrow comes and we find reading two 
days worth of scripture is harder than we thought. Soon we get behind so far we quit. We commit 
ourselves to daily prayer, but life happens and our time gets busy. What do we cut out first - the 
things we donõt hold essential like prayer, scripture, worship? 
An elderly man is asked what good his faith has done him. He responds by saying, òI have been 

married for 50 years and my wife has made me 50,000 meals. I donõt remember most of them. 
Should I stop eating them? But I know they nourished me and sustained me and I will continue eating 
them.ó 

We may not always understand the scripture reading, have a prayer answered, remember 
every worship service, or enjoy offering a helping hand. But these are spiritual practices that nour-
ish us and builds us up each time we participate. 

Nourishing our souls and practicing prayer, scripture reading, worship and service will sustain us 
in all times, especially when we find ourselves struggling to remain passionate about God. It does 
not mean we will not find our passion wane in our lives, but we will have the spiritual reserve to con-
tinue on till the tide of passion returns again. òWhen passion goes away, it is the practice that sustains 
us.ó I look forward to seeing you on Sunday in worship. 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

With Grateful Hearts! 
 

Kathy and I would like to express our thanks for the treats, gifts and cards we received this Christ-
mas season. Your generosity was and is a great blessing to us. We hope you had a blessed Christ-
mas and wonderful New Year season. Thank you so much. 
 

 Kathy and Gordon 
 
 
 
 
 



Stated Session Minutes of December 20, 2015 from Regular Meeting 
 

 

The Session of the First Presbyterian Church of Jefferson, Iowa met in the conference room on 
Wednesday, December 20, 2015 for its regular stated meeting.  Moderator Gordon Moen called the 
meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. Present with Pastor Moen were Ruling Elders: Keri Brooker, Donna 
Carhill, Kathi Florea, Thelma Hedges, Wayne Lautner, Doug Monaghan, Bill Monroe, Mike Mumma, 
Cara Reedy, Cliff Said and Shirley Stapleton. A quorum was present. Also present were Elder Elects 
Tom Heater, Loel Larson and Larry Thomsen and Deacon Elects Marilynn Hoskinson, Al Rowedder and 
Gretchen Rowedder for the Class of 2017 and Sandy Larson and Carol Zwicky for the Class of 2018. 
Also present was LeAnn Monaghan and Wendy Pittman. 
 

The meeting was opened with prayer. 
 

Minutes of the November 18, 2015 stated meeting were approved as written. 
 

Examination and Approval of New Members: Glen and Cheryl Christensen, Matt and Jessie Christen-
sen and Randy and Jenni Christensen (Madison and Wyatt). Membership was approved for Glen, 
Cheryl and Matt as transfers from the Scranton United Methodist Church, Randy and Jenni as transfers 
from the First Presbyterian Church of Glidden and Jessie by reaffirmation of faith. 
 

Session then reviewed and examined the elder and deacon elects as elected by the congregation for 
the Class of 2018.  Present were Tom Heater, Loel Larson and Larry Thomsen as elder elects and as 
deacon elects, Marilynn Hoskinson, Al Rowedder and Gretchen Rowedder for the Class of 2017 and 
Sandy Larson and Carol Zwicky for the Class of 2018. Class of 2016 Deacon Elect Marilyn Parker 
and Class of 2017 Deacon Elect Kathy Hardaway were not present. The new elders and deacons 
elected to the Class of 2018 were approved with the installation of all officers and the ordination/
installation of Loel Larson, Sandy Larson and Al Rowedder to take place on January 10, 2016. 
 

LeAnn Monaghan presented a report of the Deaconsõ activities throughout the 2015 year. It was ap-
proved to receive the Deaconsõ yearly report. 
 

OLD BUSINESS 
 

Average attendance November 2014 ð 81 and November 2015 ð 81 
61 were served communion at the December 6 worship service 

 

PASTORõS REPORT 
Vacation 12/29/15 through 01/03/16 
New Elder Training January 23 at Ackley 
 

Ministry Team Structure and Assignments for 2016 
Spiritual Growth  Cara 
Congregational Life  Wayne and Shirley 
Mission Loel 
Stewardship  Doug and Kathi 
Property and Finance Larry and Tom 
Worship and Music Donna and Bill 
 

Personnel Committee Assignments for the Year 2016 Kathi and Cara 
 

Nominating Committee Assignments for the Year 2016 Bill and Wayne 
 

Financial Secretary Assignments for the Year 2016 
January Cara May Doug September Wayne 
February Kathi June Shirley October Open 
March Tom July Larry November Thelma 
April Donna August Loel December Larry 



 

 
Stated Session Minutes of December continued 

 

The afore-mentioned assignments were approved. 
 

Reminder: Team calendars need to be submitted as soon as possible after the January meetings to 
Martha, and teams are urged to try and set yearly events early in January so they can be set for the 
year. Teams are also urged to turn in the monthly minutes to Martha so all Session members have them 
for review prior to their meeting each month. 
 

TEAM REPORTS 
 

 

Congregational Life Ministry Team Wayne & Shirley 
The following membership roll changes were approved: Remove Meryl Youngblood and Tom Roth 

from the rolls due to their deaths.  
Dinner circles sign up has begun. 
Elder membership calling lists were distributed 
 

Worship Ministry Team  Cliff & Donna 
Christmas Eve candlelight communion plans were reviewed 
Christmas Day service at 10:00 a.m. 
Pulpit supply for January 3, 2016 will be Wendy Pittman 
 

Mission Ministry Team  Keri 
Christmas Joy Offering 
Operation Christmas Child boxes-27 boxes 
Souper Bowl plans are in the works 
Worship with The Church of the Damascus Road will be on December 29, 2015 
4th quarter distributions made 
 

Stewardship & Endowment Ministry Team Doug & Kathi 
The fall stewardship campaign status report was given. As of December 13, 51 cards have been  

returned out of 93 mailed. Total pledged thus far: $89,934.25 General Fund and $10,086.25 
Mission Fund. 

Second semester educational grant applications are due. 
 

Property & Finance Ministry Team Mike & Bill 
The treasurerõs report shows a total asset balance of $37,338.74 on November 30, 2015. 
The treasurerõs report for November was approved and authorization given to pay current bills. 
By unanimous e-mail vote sent out on November 20, it was approved to pay Bill Thorp $15,000.00 

for his completing the clearing of the Nelson farm homestead. 
The following proposed allocation of Farm Income Account funds was made: 
 

Mears Rental Lease Estimate $72,600 $275 @ 264 acres 
Hall Rental Lease Estimate $27,500 $275 @ 110 acres 
Total Farm Income Estimate $100,100 
 

Insurance $6,200 
Taxes $10,500 
Scholarships $14,000 
Maintenance $8,000 
Youth Coordinator $17,650 
 

Total Line Items $56,350 
 

Remaining Capital Improvement Fund $43,750 
 
 



 
 
 
Stated Session Minutes of December continued 

 

Spiritual Growth Ministry Team Thelma & Donna 

Christmas program will be Sunday, December 20 during worship with breakfast served. 
Retreat update given 

 

Personnel Committee 
Will be reviewing staff evaluations conducted by Pastor and second review with Pastor 
 

Nominating Committeeð No business 
  

Governance Committee 
Session provided guidance in establishing the methodology for taking written ballot votes at the annual 

meeting in January. 
 

NEW BUSINESS 
 

It was approved to set the following communion dates for 2016: 
January 3, February 7, February 10 (Ash Wednesday), March 6, March 24 (Maundy Thursday), 
March 27 (Easter), April 3, May 1, June 5, July 3, August 7, September 4, October 2, November 6, 
December 4, December 24 (Christmas Eve) 

Communion servers for Christmas Eve will be Cara, Shirley, Wayne and Donna. 
The Pastorõs housing allowance for 2016 at $24,000 was approved 
Deacons have been requested to serve communion on January 3 
Tom Heater was elected as Clerk of Session for 2016 
Martha Monroe was elected as Treasurer for 2016 
It was approved to set January 24, 2016 for the annual congregational meeting and breakfast.  

Breakfast will start at 9:00 a.m. and the meeting at 9:15 a.m. 
Note:  The gender make-up for the Session for 2016 will be 4 women and 6 men 
Note:  The gender make-up for the Deacons for 2016 will be 9 women and 2 men 
Note:  There were no disciplinary hearings held in 2015 
The 2016 preliminary budget was reviewed. 
Thank-yous were extended to outgoing elders ending their term of active service: Keri Brooker, 

Thelma Hedges, Mike Mumma and Cliff Said 

 
 
 

Ordination Anniversary  
 

Pastor Gordon Moen  celebrates twenty one years of serving as an 
ordained pastor on January 8, 2016.  He was ordained on that date in 
1995.  We are blessed to have had him as our pastor for twelve of those years! 



Use the link below to access our calendar of events on our church website 
 

http://www.firstpresjefferson.org/calendarof events.htm 



Ushers 
Terry and Pat Miller 3 
Steve and Carla Haupert 
 

Alan Shriver; Alice Shriver 10 
JoAnn Comstock; Gail Huffman 
 

Perry and Marilyn Parker 17 
Rose Morrison; Carol Zwicky 
 

Shirley Stapleton; Leon Taggart 24 
Mike and Marg Mumma 
  

Kathy Hardaway; Marilynn Hoskinson 31 

Gail Huffman; Donna Carhill 
 
 
 

Nursery 
Jen, Abby and Elise Badger 3 
Wendy Pittman 10 
Kathy Hardaway 17 
Denise and Kelsey Buenz 24 
Roxanne Gorsuch 31 
 
 
 

Greeters 
Matt Pittman and Daughters 3 
 

Bruce and Amy Youngblood 10 
Kris and Billie Jo Hoskins 
 

Kevin and Jill Rasmussen 17 
Steve and Carla Haupert 
 

Brent and Jen Badger & Family 24 
Marilynn Hoskinson 
 

Shirley Stapleton; Pauline Duke 31 
Rose Morrison; Doris Hance 
 
 
 

Coffee and Conversation 
Keri Brooker/Shirley Stapleton 3 
LeAnn Monaghan 10 
Denise Buenz 17 
Breakfast 24 
Sandy Larson 31 
 
 

 

 
 
 
Rose Morrison 1 
Galen Dayton 3 
Caleb Johnson 3 
Darren Ten Napel 4 
Beth Vander Wilt 5 
Nancy Griffiths 6 
Marilynn Parker 8 
Joseph Reedy 9 
Gary Danielson 10 
Keri Brooker 15 
Shirley Stapleton 16 
Tressa Rasmussen 18 
Adam Snowgren 24 
Randy Christensen 25 
Adrianna Welch 26 
Isaac Hoskins 30 
 

Acolyte Schedule  
Annie Twillie 3 
Julia Follett 10 
Maggie Mikkelsen 17 
Kaycee Pittman 24 
 31 

 

Financial Secretary for January 
Cara Reedy 

 

Lay Readers 
Donna Carhill 3 
Cara Reedy 10 
Larry Thomsen 17 
Carla Haupert 24 
Bev Hoyt 31 
 
 

 
January Deacon 

Roger Olhausen is the deacon of the 
month of January in charge of rides to 
church. Call him at 386-4938 by 5:00 
p.m. on Saturday night if you would 
like a ride Sunday. 



 

December Breakfast 
Thank you to Keri Brooker and Diane Gibson and 

their crew (Tom & Melinda Heater, Bob & Pam 
Clemons and Leo Brooker) for providing a special 
breakfast before the Christmas program on Sunday, 
December 20. Once again they added òspecial 
touchesó. The Christmas table cloths they used as well 
as the Christmas music playing in the background 
really set the mood and made for a lovely morn-
ing...not to mention the delicious food! 

 

Sunday School Mission Update 
When you give an offering at Sunday school, you 

help! If you have suggestions, please see a team mem-
ber:  (Donna Carhill, Roger Olhausen, Thelma 
Hedges, Carla Haupert, Cara Reedy, Wendy Pittman. 
The team is currently researching a couple different 

options to support.  
 

Christian Education 

An internet article that I read recently stated, 
òSunday School has been a part of our church culture 
for years.ó This article entitled, òWhy is Attending Sun-
day School So Important,ó by Maranatha Bible Church, 
went on to point out some benefits of Sunday School 
(read Sunday Club or Adult Christian Education). It is 
good to think about why we do the things we do. 
Pause for a moment and think about the importance of 
Sunday School. The following points were listed in the 

article:  

1. Sunday School is a place to dig into Godõs word. 

2. It is place to engage in real conversations about 
God; to ask the hard questions and really think 

about them. 

3. A place to develop strong relationship as you dis-

cuss and work through faith questions. 

4. A place to lovingly keep you accountable. 

5. A place of support.   

To read the entire article visit: http://
maranathasa.org/why-is-attending-sunday-school-so-

important/  

Options for classes at First Presbyterian  

are listed below: 

*SUNDAY CLUB: PreK-4 grades, 9:00-10:00 Sunday 

mornings 

*TWEENS:  5th-8th grades, 9:00-10:00 Sunday morn-

ings 

*HIGH SCHOOL: 9-12th grades, 9:00-10:00 on Sun-

day mornings. 

*ADULTS: Two classes to choose from, 9:00-10:00 on 

Sunday mornings. 

 
 

Ordination and Installation  
of Officers 

January 10, 2016 
Congratulations to the following individuals who have 
been elected as officers. 
Elders: Deacons: 
Tom Heater Marilynn Parker (1 yr) 
Loel Larson Marilynn Hoskinson (2 yr) 
Larry Thomsen Al Rowedder (2 yr) 
 Gretchen Rowedder (2 yr) 
 Kathy Hardaway 
 Sandy Larson 
 Carol Zwicky 
  

Tom and Larry have been previously ordained 
and will be installed as elders. Loel will be ordained 
and installed as elder. 

Marilyn, Marilynn, Gretchen and Carol are pre-
viously ordained deacons and will be installed. Al, 
Kathy, and Sandy will be ordained and installed as 
deacons. 

May God Bless You 
 in Your Ministry Among Us! 

 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
Annual Congregational Meeting 

Sunday, January 24 
The Annual Congregational Meeting will be Sun-

day, January 24. This year we will meet in Fellow-
ship Hall for breakfast at 9:00 a.m. with the meeting 
to follow at 9:15 a.m. We will all meet in the sanctu-
ary at 10:30 a.m. for worship. Mark this date on 
your calendar and plan to attend. We will look back 
on our yearõs accomplishments and celebrate! 

 

 

 

YOUTH FORCE SCHEDULE: 
6:00-6:30 Youth Force eats 
6:30-8:00 Youth Force meets 

**A note for the future, if school is cancelled 
due to inclement weather, Youth Force and 
Christõs Kids will be cancelled as well.** 



 

 

When I was younger, I made pamphlets full of in-
spirational sayings and scripture verses. In college, I 
hung my favorites all around my dorm room. I do like 
to talk and tell stories, but that is not why I love words 
so much. The way that words can be joined together to 
reveal an important message can be so meaningful 
and encouraging.  

Colossians 3:23 has been one of my favorites; one 
that went to college with me and hung on a homemade 
laminated sheet in my dorm room. It says, òWhatever 
you do, work at it with all your heart, as working for the 
Lord, not for human masters.ó This verse is especially 
meaningful to me because it speaks to everyday life. I 
am a practical person and application too is key.  
I donõt know what you have lined up to do today. 

Maybe you have groceries to get, a job to go to, 
schoolwork to complete, phone calls to make, laundry 
to fold, a house to clean, recycling, or animal chores. 
Letõs face it, those things can seem pretty boring, an-
noying, and feel like a waste of time; we would 
probably rather be doing something different.  

But, does it change your perspective on the work 
that you have in front of you if you think about it in 
terms of working for the Lord like the Colossians pas-
sage suggests? You are not just getting groceries, you 
are feeding your family. You are not just completing 
schoolwork, you are preparing for a future in which 
you can make a difference in the world. You are not 
just cleaning house, you are taking care of the family 
God gave you. You are not just recycling, you are tak-
ing care of Godõs creation and making the world a 
better place. You are not just doing chores, you are 
providing food for others.  

If the things you are doing seem boring or annoy-
ing and you struggle to complete them; I would invite 
you to tweak your perspective. Realize that whatever 
you do, you are serving the Lord in and through that 
activity. With that perspective, who wouldnõt be able 
to put forth their best effort and be encouraged!? This 
verse helped me in college; I hope it helps you today! 

 
 

Meals Needed for Youth Force 
Thank you to all who prepared a meal for Decem-

ber: Vicky Lautner, Kathy Bravard, and Loel and 

Sandy Larson. 

The 2016 Youth Force meal schedule is nearly wide 
open. We continue to need people to provide meals 
for Youth Force. If you are interested in serving Youth 
Force a meal, please let me know and I will get you 
signed up or sign up on the door to the education wing! 
Please plan to feed about 10 people at 6:00 p.m. on 

Wednesdays.  

 

 
 

Christõs Kids 
In the history of Christõs Kids, 
the star decoration was 
probably the most difficult 
craft to figure out how to cre-
ate. (Who knew some Oriental 

Trading Company crafts come with no directions!)  
A special thank you is given to LeAnn Monaghan 

for creating transparent inserts to attach the star. Also, 
thanks to Shirley Stapleton for her creative insights 
and assistance with Christõs Kids. This Christmas orna-
ment/star craft reminded us of the wise men in the 
Christmas story. We read the story out of the Bible as 
well as the Spark Story Bible. We also learned a fin-
ger play poem which we performed for many friends 
at Long Term Care in addition to giving them the star 
craft. Not only did this ornament remind us of the story 
of the wise men, it also made the day of so many peo-
ple! A special thank you is given to Maggie Mikkelsen 
& Kate Mumma and Kaycee Pittman for treats that 

filled our hungry tummies!  

 
Presenting our 

finger play about 
the wise men 

 
 

 
 
 

One of our friend's 
Christmas tree decorated 
with crafts we have 
made over the years!  

 
 

 

Youth Force 
Bible.com has many ready plans and 
devotionals to choose from. Youth 
Force used one of their devotionals 
called, òRhythm,ó during the month of 
December.ó One website says this 

about the devotional, òRhythm is all around us. Music 
has rhythm, poetry has rhythm, dancing has rhythm, but 
what about your life? In this slam poetry video, we will 
be looking at the rhythms that God used in the original 
Christmas story and how those rhythms can be synced up 
to the soundtrack of our lives. Do you have rhythm?ó This 
devotional fit nicely with our Advent theme, òOrdinary 
People, Extraordinary Lives.ó We looked at Mary, the 
innkeeper, and the wise men. So many times we think 
we know what the Bible says. It was interesting to com-
pare what we thought about the Christmas story to 
scripture.  



Helping Hands 
 
 

 
*Thank you to Keri Brooker and Diane 

Gibson for preparing and hosting the December 
breakfast and to those who helped with serving and 
clean-up. 

 

*Thanks to the Worship Ministry Team for all the 
time spent in planning the services, events, and deco-
rations for the Advent and Christmas season. 

 

*Thank you to Pastor Gordon for writing the Ad-
vent skits and to those who volunteered as actors 
and actresses in the skits. 

 

*Thanks to God for giving Pastor Gordon the 
special gift of creativeness and for being with him 
through the many hours of preparation of bringing us 
His Word during the Advent season and on Christmas 
Eve and Christmas Day. 
 

*Thank you to our custodian, Wayne Lautner, for 
the many hours spent keeping our church building 
looking neat and beautiful through all the December 
activities. 

 

*Thanks to Kaycee Pittman for helping her 
grandpa, Wayne Lautner, clean the carpets in the 
hallway and narthex by emptying buckets, for dust-
ing, and moving furniture.  

 

*Thank you to Keri Brooker, Donna Carhill, 
Wayne Lautner, and Cheryl Nailor for the beautiful 
Christmas piano, organ, and trumpet music during 
worship during our Advent season and Christmas. 
Thanks also to the Joyful Noise and Glad Hearts for 
their music. 

 

*Thanks to Pastor Gordon and Karissa Welch 
for the special music they provided on Christmas Eve. 
 

*Thank you to George Hedges for his willingness 
and expertise at running the sound arrangements for 
our services. Thank you to Diane Kennedy and 
Wendy Pittman for the many hours spent preparing 
the Power Point for all our services. Thank you to 
Leon Taggart for videotaping our services each Sun-
day. 
 

*Thanks to everyone who helped set out the 
200 luminaries, lit them, and helped put them 
away.  The luminaries were beautiful! 

 

*Thank you to everyone who participated in 
many ways in the life of our church family in 
2015! Thank you for sharing the gifts God has 
given you!  
 

 

 

      

Webb House Update 

Have you ever been to the 
Webb House? If you have not, 
you are missing out, but never 
fear because I have a deal for 

you! During the month of January, feel free to stop by on 
a Friday night. Not only can you take a tour, but you can 
also see it in full action, then stay awhile to help chaper-
one! First Pres is responsible for chaperones January 
2016.  There is a sign up sheet on the door to the educa-

tion wing if you can help out! 

The Webb House is also open on Sundays in Janu-
ary from 2:00-4:00 p.m. Youth ages 10 and under 
must be accompanied by an adult. 

 

 

 

 

We Welcome New Members! 

We welcome these new members 
to our congregation: 

 

Antonio Cruz 

Sydney White 

Glen and Cheryl Christensen 

Randy and Jenni Christensen 

       children: Madison and Wyatt 

Matt and Jess Christensen 
 

Be sure to introduce yourselves to our new members 
and welcome them if you have not already done so. 

 

Welcome Antonio, Sydney, Glen, Cheryl, Randy, 
Jenni, Madison, Wyatt, Matt and Jess to our church family!  



 
 
 

2015 Christmas Program 

December 20 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

A wonderful Christmas program was presented 
during the worship service on Sunday, December 20. 
Thank you to all who participated in so many differ-
ent ways. 

There are always so many people to thank for the 
things that happen around our church each week. 
Thank you to the Sunday Club teachers (Jen Badger, 
Vicky Lautner, Roger Olhausen, and Cara Reedy) 
for teaching our young people and their assistance 
with the Christmas program. Thank you to Cheryl 
Nailor for leading the Sunday Club in music each 
week and for practicing songs with our children for 
the Christmas program. Thank you to Laura  
Tellinghuisen for assisting with Youth Force week in 
and week out as well as lending a hand wherever 
needed for the program! Thank you to Kayla 
Youngblood for assisting with the Christmas program! 
Thank you to Glad Hearts for leading us in our Advent 
theme song, òThriveó. Thank you to Shirley Stapleton 
for costuming and helping to set the stage. Thank you 
to our technical support crew (George Hedges and 
Diane Kennedy) who provide for us a multisensory 
experience, making sure we can see and hear the dif-
ferent aspects of the Christmas program and every 
other service for that matter!  

Thank you especially to the youth who are willing 
to do various parts in order to share the story of Je-
susõ birth. From speakers, to actors, and actresses, we 

have it all! Thank you for doing your part! 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Scrapbook Retreat 
January 15-17  

A Scrapbook Retreat will take place at the Lake-
shore Center on Okoboji (formerly the Presbyterian 
Camp on Okoboji) on January 15-17. (Registration 
is open until January 8).  

Take your supplies and enjoy a 
full weekend of scrapbooking at 
the lake! Meet other scrapbook 
enthusiasts, stay in the beautiful 
Lodge, enjoy good food, relax, 
and make your masterpieces. Register today! Check-in 
is on Friday any time after 3 p.m. and check-out is at 
3 p.m. on Sunday. Six meals are included in the re-
treat costs. Retreat prices depend on your lodging 
preference.  

See the flyer on the north wall in the narthex for more 
information or visit the website: 
www.lakeshorecenteratokoboji.org. 

If you need a registration form, see Martha. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 

2016 Presbytery Mission Trip 
January 31-February 6 
Tulsa, Oklahoma area 

This year a group from North Central 
Iowa Presbytery is going to the Tulsa, 

Oklahoma area to work. Please keep all those who will 
be participating in your prayers for safe travels and 
safety while working.  

 
 

Schedules for the first six months of 2016 have 
been placed in your mailboxes and have also been 
sent out by e-mail. Please note schedules for greet-
ers, ushers, nursery attendants, lay readers and cof-
fee and conversation hosts are all on the sheet with 
guidelines for all on the back. Please note the dates 
you serve and put them on your calendar. 
(IMPORTANT: Because there are many names to 
work with, we did our best to try not to make any 
errors or double anyone up. If you find anything that 
is not correct, please let Martha know so we can fix 
it.) 



 

 

 

 
Thank You to Those Who Gave 

Poinsettias for the Advent Season 
 

Glen and Beverly Hoyt 

in loving memory of their parents 

Larry and Pam Thomsen and Families 
Meredith and Mardel Stream and Families 

in loving memory of 

Adelbert and Verna Margaret Thomsen 

Mike and Marg Mumma and Family 
in loving memory of 

David B Smith, Sr. and Katharine S. Smith 
(Margõs parents) 

Frederic G. and Alice R. Mumma 
(Mikeõs parents) 

Thomas Smith (Margõs brother) 

Cheryl Nailor and Family 

in loving memory of Roger Nailor 

Perry and Marilyn Parker 
Larry Youngblood and Family 

Bruce and Amy Youngblood and Family 
in loving memory of  

Meryl and Aldora Youngblood 

Lucian and Berniece Youngblood 

Mignon Rasmussen 
Keith Rasmussen and Family 

Steve and Carla Haupert and Family 
Kevin and Jill Rasmussen and Family  

in loving memory of  

Norman Rasmussen 

Cliff Said 

in honor of Millie Saidõs 80th birthday 

Bob and Marian Gulardo 
Diane Gibson and Bruce Gibson 

In loving memory of  
Ted Gibson 

Clyde and Wilma Slininger 

Jess and Mary Gibson 

Shirley Stapleton and David Stapleton 
in loving memory of 

Craig Stapleton 

 

 

 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 

Salvation Army Bell Ringer 
Volunteers 

Thank you to Ron DeBok, Larry Thomsen, Bill  
Monroe, Steve Haupert, Pastor Gordon Moen, Cliff 
and Millie Said, Carol Zwicky and Marilynn  
Hoskinson who volunteered as Salvation Army Bell 
Ringers on Friday and Saturday, December 11 and 12 
at Fareway. 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Christmas Joy Offering 

Thank you to all who contributed to the Christmas 
Joy Offering. This special offering will be distributed 
equally to the Assistance Program of the Board of Pen-
sions which assists families of active and retired church 
workers meet unexpected needs and to support student 
scholarships at Presbyterian-related racial ethnic schools 
and colleges, helping students develop their gifts and 
find their calling. The amount received this year was 
$440.00. 

 

 
Philippians 3:13-14  

No, dear brothers and sisters, I am still not all I 
should be, but I am focusing all my energies on 
this one thing: Forgetting the past and looking 
forward to what lies ahead, I strain to reach the 
end of the race and receive the prize for which 
God, through Christ Jesus, is calling us up to 
heaven. (NLT)  
 

Give everything to God and  
He will give you everything too. 

May this New Year give you more hope  
and reasons to live hap-

pily. 
 
 

 


